Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 6th October 2015
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mr Derek Price 


Cllr Geraint Hopkins

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mrs Margaret David

Mr David Edlin
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Mr Grahame Day, Mr Eric Hoole, and Mrs Cheryl Hyde
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 1st September 2015
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
AJ confirmed that he had visited the garage to arrange the space in the window for the minutes to be placed.  He reported that the space would accommodate a maximum of four pages. 
II
Item 4IV
The Clerk confirmed that a letter had been sent to John Fitzgerald regarding his work on the school modernisation process.
AJ provided an update following the meeting of the Governing Body and Headteacher from Gwernyfed High School with Powys County Council.  The threat of closure is still present, but the recent proposals that had been presented included other options.  It had also been explained that alternative options could also be put forward during the consultation process.  AJ explained that the current phase is a fact finding one, which will be followed by a recommendation of the Authorities preferred choice, which will have a mandatory consultation phase and this could then lead to an objection phase.  The Authority are hoping that if the process goes well, it could be completed by the end of 2016 / early 2017.  The position of the Governors is that closure will be fought and the Governors are committed to high school education at the Gwernyfed campus.  However, this may include alternative management arrangements such as federation or a through school (3-18 education).  AJ is writing to the other Community Councils asking that they be active and start to gather information and facts in their areas.  He felt it was important local community groups, businesses etc., be asked how school closure would affect them to give a broader picture of the impact on the area.  AJ proposed writing to the Portfolio Holder and Head of Schools Service asking that staff and cabinet members should be available to come to the area to discuss the issues and that a timetable of the process should be provide, this was agreed.  GH added that the Welsh Government had recognised that Powys hasn’t been transformational with its plans and that if they were not satisfied then the funding could be removed.  He also added that this whole issue had been complicated by the Authority attempting to resolve the issue of the Welsh language stream at Brecon High before a decision had been made on whether Builth Wells High School or Llandrindod High School would be the school in that area.  

Action: AJ to write to the Portfolio Holder and Head of Schools Service

III
Item 4VI
MD reported that she had attended the meeting regarding the Pound Field.  A quote of £642.48 had been received from High Ground Maintenance, which would cover grass cutting and hedge trimming.  Members of the community had confirmed that they would undertake any necessary repairs.  
IV
Item 7
A response had been received from Jo Lancey regarding her availability, and possible dates and times were discussed.  AJ, RJ and DE indicated they wished to be at the meeting.  DE had circulated a paper that he proposed should go to Jo Lancey ahead of the meeting, this was agreed.  There were rumours that double yellow lines were to be painted, GH reported that this couldn’t happen without his knowledge as he would have to take this to Brecknockshire Committee for agreement.  

Action:  Clerk to sending briefing paper to Jo Lancey when finalising the meeting date
V
Item 9(i)
The payment has been sent to BDO, the external auditors.
VI
Item 10(ii)
GH had spoken to the depot and had been informed there is only one drain clearing vehicle that is shared between Ystradgynlais, Crickhowell and Boughrood, it is next due in this area in October.
VII
Item 10(iv)
AJ confirmed he had passed the information onto GD.
VIII
Item 10(vi)
AJ confirmed he had contacted JE asking if he still wished to be on the Community Council, but had received no response.  It was queried how many meetings a member would have to miss to be automatically removed from the Community Council.
Action: Clerk to check on the protocol for an absent Community Councillor

5
Planning Matters

15/12622/CON – Variation of condition 2 of application 11/07227 regarding design and layout – Dan y Mynydd Farm, Tre-goyd, Brecon
This application was received, there were no observations.
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
One Voice Wales Brecon & Radnor Area Committee

This item was received
(ii)
Powys People Direct

This item was received
(iii)
Archives Newsletter

This item was received.  
(iv)
Brecon Food Bank


This item was received

7
Community Centre for Three Cocks

A request to consider the provision of a community centre in Three Cocks had been received by GH, he had responded that the High School was the Community Centre in Three Cocks.  This prompted a discussion on the use of the High School and holding Community Council meetings there.

Action:  Clerk to contact the High School regarding hiring for meetings 
8
Hay Festival


A response had been received from Hay Festival regarding the positioning of a bus stop in Glasbury, but the issue of signage for the car parks had not been addressed.

Action: Clerk to contact Hay Festival to request a response on this issue.
9
County Councillors Report 
GH reported that the County Council still needed to find £1.3 million but was having difficulty identifying this level of additional savings.  He felt that with the Welsh Government elections coming up, that more money would be targeted to the NHS, leaving local authorities with less.  He reported that all services are being cut to the bone and he had informed the Portfolio holder that this needed to be taken up with the Welsh Government, and that Powys could not continue to receive the lowest settlement in Wales.

10
Financial Matters
(i)
Hay and District Dial-a-Ride
CH had forwarded comments on this service, and these were read out.  MD reported that the service is used regulalry in Velindre as there is no bus service.  It was felt that more financial and usage information was required before a decision on financial support could be taken.

Action: Clerk to contact Hay & District Dial-a-Ride for further information

(ii)
External Audit Arrangements


This information was received.
(iii)
Clerk Salary

The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.

11
Any Other Business
(i)
RJ reported that a defibrillator will be installed at Glasbury Service station and that 12 people in the village had been trained in its use.
(ii)
The Clerk had been contacted by Dave Howells, a resident of Trecastle, who had established an action group aimed at combating speeding motorcycles in the area.  An invitation had been extended to anyone from the community to attend a meeting on Friday 9th October.  The e-mail address of the Community Council had been provided to Mr Howells so he could send updates.
Next Meeting – 3rd November at 7:30pm in Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Page 1 of 4

